ST. ANSGAR CITY COUNCIL 
October 14, 2019
Mayor Pro-Tem Paul Groth convened a regular meeting of the St. Ansgar City Council at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, October 14, 2019 in the council chamber of the St. Ansgar City Hall.  Council Persons Michael Juhl, Jason Squier, Ben Walk, and Rose Krahenbuhl answered roll call.  Police Chief Lance Schutjer, Bob McNutt, Gary Fossey, Chris Maiers, Marsha Kuntz, JoAnne Reshetar, Martha Chancellor, Luke Porisch, Steve Huebsch-St. Ansgar Electric, David Randall SR-Randall Construction, Bill Trygstad-ZRT and Mary Pieper-Press News were also in attendance.

Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Krahenbuhl to approve the consent agenda, which consist of minutes from September 9, 2019, payment of bills, September 2019 financial reports, and approval of full wine license for Casey’s along with Board President change, and on roll call vote ayes five.


Engineer Trygstad provided updates on the Industrial Park project.  Sewer system was tested on Friday and passed all the test.  Concrete is scheduled to be poured on Thursday.  Juhl presented a motion seconded by walk to remove the televising requirement on the original specs for the project, and on roll call vote ayes five.
Police Chief Schutjer reported that he has been looking for a truck, but the cost are higher than what was agreed upon.  Council agreed to look into an SUV.  Discussed minimum charge for nuisances that the City takes care of and establishing a minimum rate to be charged to the resident.  Will look at other cities and see what their policies are and report at next meeting.  Will be looking into golf carts, SUV’s and ATV’s that are not registered and fining those not registered and paid up to date. 
         
Water, Waste Water Superintendent Hillman was not present. Discussion was had on getting a CIP put into place for the water and sewer lines. Juhl will look into this and have some information for next meeting.

Municipal Superintendent Gooder was not present.  Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Groth to put the flatbed truck up for sealed bid, with bids due by November 1st, and on roll call vote ayes five.

 
Discussed inflow issues with the lagoon and options.  The committee will research issues and report at later meeting.
Huebsch was present and explained wiring issue for the street lights on west 4th street.  Suggested talking to Voltmer to look at while they are replacing the poles.  Have not received a quote for the flashing overhead light yet but has contacted company and they will get it. Walk presented a motion, seconded by Krahenbuhl to approve the purchase of 10 more replacement street lights, and on roll call vote ayes five.
Squier presented a motion seconded by Juhl to continue membership with IAMU for safety training, and on roll call vote ayes five.
        
Juhl will contact Mayer’s Digging to have them look at the sinkholes by the LP tank in Industrial Park.


Trygstad and Gooder will look at the roads in industrial park that RISE money was used for and determine if maintenance is needed, or if the concerns the DOT had were taken care of with the sinkhole remediation.
        
Walk presented a motion seconded by Krahenbuhl to put the cemetery groundskeeper contract up for bid since the current 2 year contract has expired, and on roll call vote ayes five  
               Walk presented a motion, seconded by Juhl to approve the moving forward with the Catalyst Grant application procedure for the Orion building, and on roll call vote ayes five.  


        
Walk presented a motion, seconded by Juhl to move the November 11th meeting, which falls on Veterans Day and is a holiday, to November 4th, and on roll call vote ayes five.
        
Library board members were present to share information with the Council about repairs needed to the Library AC and furnace unit.  Furnace is working now but AC is not and when replacing the AC would like to update the furnace at the same time for compatibility and efficiency.  There is also an issue with water in the basement. Randall was present and shared information about the repairs needed to the back and front of the building along with a water leak from the roof in the stairway.  The concrete in the back needs to be removed for gas lines also.  When this is done Randall will come in and repair the foundation.  Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Squier to contact a contractor to have the cement removed and work with Black Hills and Randall to get this fixed and on roll call vote ayes five.
       Meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.        
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